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Attendance: Dawn Allshouse, Sheila Coyne, Pam Eberhardt, Frank Greco, Rachelle Licon, Tom Roza, Carol Skoog, Ni To

The August 2011 meeting of the Central Services Classified Senate (CSCS) was held at 1:00pm on August 17, 2011 in the District Boardroom and was conducted by Carol Skoog

1) Review and Approve Minutes
Carol Skoog called the meeting to order. A sign-in sheet was made available to all attendees.  July meeting minutes were approved with changes to Treasurer’s Report.
2) Treasurer’s Report
In Kathy Nguyen’s absence, Ni To gave the Treasurer’s Report
3)  Summer BBQ
Date for BBQ Tuesday Sept 20 from 11:30am-1:00pm in District Office picnic area; Board Room has also been reserved.  Menu will include turkey burgers & hotdogs since Dorene Novotny made this a condition for funding the event.  Employees will be encouraged to bring health side dishes & desserts & will polled to see if the menu should also include veggie burgers and, if so, to get an approximate number needed.  Employee of the Month awards are planned to be issued.  Formal speakers will be Linda Thor and Carol Skoog – other Chancellor Staff attendees will be offered the opportunity to speak if they so desire.  

4)  Goals for the Year
Topics such as restructuring the Senate, increasing employee involvement in the CSCS, and publishing newsletters were agreed to goals to be worked on.
5) CSCS Restructuring - Reduction in Number of Senators
Many sections are currently vacant because of staffing reductions/changes in organization.  A review of Centl Services organization will be performed in October to determine how many senators are required & what areas they should represent.

6)  CSCS Gifts
It was determined there are enough gifts to support any New Hire Employee Orientation events.  Additional gifts will be purchased in advance of the Christmas/Holiday Party in December.

7) CSCS Sub-Committee Meeting Reports

Publications – Newsletter

Newsletter will be published the first week of September and include an article on the Summer BBQ.  Craig Gawlick volunteered to be the editor.  Drake Lewis will continue to support formatting the newsletter.

Employee of the Month

Dawn Allshouse will approach Myisha Washington regarding the leadership of the EOM Process
New Hire Committee

No new hire Central Services employees were identified by Employment Services
Scholarship Committee

It was agreed that no further discussion on this topic will be conducted until it is decided if another scholarship should be awarded.
 10)  District Committee Reports

Budget

No changes in the District budget have been made.

Chancellors Advisory Committee

No report provided - meeting for June was cancelled; next meeting most likely will held in October.
HRAC

No report provided - Dawn Allshouse following up with Ray Sarria

ETAC

No report provided - Dawn Allshouse following up with Dave Gillett

EIS Steering Committee

Fall Qtr registration using Banner in progress – approximately 27,000 students registered to date.  BDMS production implementation started on July 11 for Admissions & Records departments.  DegreeWorks end user training to be held end of August - deploy to faculty in Fall and students in Winter.  Upgrades to CALBHR, HR-Payroll,  Position Control, and Advancement planned for August.  Upgrades to Financial Aid and Accounts Receivables planned for September before start of school

 11)  Other Topics & Closing Questions & Comments
The next meeting of the CSCS will be at 1:00pm on September 21, 2011 in the District Board Room.  Carol Skoog adjourned the meeting.
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